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Library Board Meeting 6-10-2012                

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order

President Betty Comoford called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 

Board Members Present (in alphabetical order): Mary Alsobrooks, Betty Comoford, Patt Hopkins, Robin Smiley, and Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order): none
County Commissioner: Margaret D’Agostino
Staff Members Present: Lori Haas Weaver—Director 

Others present: Jade Droulard, Lewiston Lamplighter 
Approval of Agenda
Mary Alsobrooks made the motion to approve the agenda,. Brenda South seconded, All in favor. Motion approved.
Minutes to Meeting
Mary Alsobrooks made the motion to accept the minutes from May 15, 2012 as written. Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
Approval of Bills

Treasurer Mary Alsobrooks had questions on several bills, A conference at Shanty Creek? Tina, Elaine and Bernice attended a conference for beginning librarians and Mary Lou attended a conference for rural libraries. This falls within the budget as Lori will not attend the rural library conference this year. Amazon.com, Delang, Gaylord Brothers, were all explained. A check to the Tax Tribunal? Someone protested their property taxes and won so the county refunded their taxes, and sends the Library a bill for their portion. There was a bill for a book that has been lost through a mel/cat interloan and we are responsible for it. 
Patt Hopkins made a motion to pay the bills as written, Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Policy Book Meeting
Next  policy book meeting is tabled for now.
Directors Report
Lori  and Mary attended the Friends of the Lewiston Library annual meeting and the "Friends" have agreed  to help with getting the millage passed. The "Friends" did some investigating of their own and they are willing to donate $729.00 toward the mailing. Anyone who spends over $100 on a election campaign must register with the county clerk. The "Friends" would have to do this. The "Friends" will be writing letters to the Tribune in support of the millage.  
 It may be easier to do an insert in the Tribune showing all the programs and services we offer? The Library could pay for this. The third week of July was chosen as the date to put an insert in the Tribune. Lori will work on the copy of this, she already has one started. Brenda South suggested we get endorsements from various teachers, students, and various other places we have worked with. 
The "Friends" will once again be sponsoring the summer art camp at the Lewiston Library from 9-4, on August 13, 2012. They will donate $800.

Lori is also working on the Lois Lensky Covey grant for all 3 libraries, they have a quirky rule that you are not allowed to enter as a Library System, rather you must enter separately for each branch. This is for children's books for rural libraries.
Lewiston Lamplighters are the group that supports the Dolly Parton Imagination Library, they are a very small group who are having trouble managing the program. Wendy Burton asked about having the work done by the Library. Lori investigated this and believes the Library could provide the manpower, with one person at each branching helping out. The Lamplighters are willing to continue the fund raising and any money the Library raised would be funneled into their account and the  checks would be sent from the Lamplighters account. This is largely funded by Lewiston and heavily used by Hillman and Atlanta. Lori suggested asking for help with funding from some service groups in the Hillman, and Atlanta areas. Patt Hopkins suggested Brush Creek Mill be invited to participate and St. Marks Episcopal Church in Atlanta is looking to help with children's programming. Lori suggested we not accept any new children until a better way to fund this is developed, but it is a valuable program and helps get books in the homes of children who do not use the Library. The Board needs to be aware that we are accepting funds for this, but it will be kept separate from Library funds. The Lamplighters have enough money to squeak by for 5 months without any help after that it would fall apart. It was suggested the Library write a letter of thanks to the Lamplighters for all they have done so far, asking for help from the community to continue this program and send to the Tribune. 
Lewiston Lionesses are willing to support this group and will decide on the amount they will donate.
Next Meeting Scheduled

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 10, 2012, at Hillman-Wright Library 4pm. 

Adjournment

Motion made by Robin Smiley, to adjourn at 5:00 p.m., seconded by Brenda South. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

Robin Smiley
accepted 7-17-2012
June 10, 2012

